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Hello Everyone

This is September’s update

Well here we are again, and I hope that you are all well. The last email that I sent you was full of information on keeping you and your homes secure, and I hope that it helped, this month id like to remind you about Halloween and bonfire night.

Already this month I have been out and given shop owners a poster explaining about selling eggs and flour to under 16 and selling fireworks to under 18. This can be quite a stressful time for everybody as on Halloween people will be knocking on doors dressed up, please make sure that precaution are taken and to be alert when opening the door and to not let people in if you do not know them. I have also left leaflets in the library and in shop for anybody to pick up to display in your windows asking people not to knock on the door, you will also be able to pick these up from myself at the next surgery which will be held in the Library on October 15th 10.30-11.30 am .

If you are unable to attend then call PC ROLFE or myself and we will be happy to drop one to you. 

November the 5th will be a busy night and a noisy night so please if you are going out make sure that any pets that you have are securely locked in or that someone is with them and make sure your property is tightly secure. The Neighbourhood team will be working over the allotted dates, so please ring if you have any concerns and we will try to assist you anyway we can.

Last month I mentioned about the parking in Military road, there has been a few issues with the parking due to some of this coming from Saga workers but we are liaising with Saga so they are aware and we can then work together to come up with a solution that suits everybody. We are also talking to the Highways Agency to see if they can also assist with this issue.

Community Engagements were done in Castle Road, Sandgate High Street, The Riviera, and the Esplanade, the issues that were highlighted were parking and dog fouling.

I have spoken to our local dog warden and we are going to be patrolling the areas that were highlighted in the community engagement at different times of the day so I will update you next month on our findings.

And lastly there were a couple of unsightly caravans at the top of Oxenden road ,we have been working with the owners of the caravans over the last couple of months and im glad to say that they have now gone ,this will also make the road a lot safer at the top of the hill.

Don’t forget about the next meeting on 15th October 10.30am hope to see you there , as always if anybody needs help please don’t hesitate to get in contact with myself or PC Rolfe. 

Regards 

PCSO BISHOP 57925  

Contact details 

PC 11662 ROLFE – gavin.rolfe@kent.pnn.police.uk
Mobile 07870252527

PCSO 57925 BISHOP –deborah.bishop@kent.pnn.police.uk
Mobile 07972004423

